

**Ruchill/Possilpark Thriving Place
Steering Group Meeting
27 August 2019**



Present:

Eric Duncan, Anna Grady, Billy Aird, Gillian Halliday, Sarah Gerrity, Jonny Howes, Roisin Craig, Samantha Hawkins, Gordon Mackie, Nicola Rae, Laura MacFadyen, Frankie O'Rourke, Sadie Gordon, Brian Land, Emma Macintosh. (Gerard Espie, Maureen Merrick)

NW Health & Wellbeing Survey -Ruchill Possilpark TP Boosted Sample.

Eric & Anna gave brief background to NHSGGC Health & Wellbeing Survey. The Survey asks residents for their own perceptions on a range of health & wellbeing Indicators which can then be used to track any perceived changes across time. Ruchill & Possilpark Thriving Place was selected as a boosted same area so that Data specific to the Thriving Place could be produced and compared with other TP areas across the city. A total of 602 residents from the area participated in the survey so it is statistically robust.

Members felt information and discussions afterward were useful but that they would need more time to read report to properly digest the information and assess how it might best be used locally.

Presentation below has main RP TP highlights within.



Ruchill Possilpark
Presentation.pptx

Please follow hyperlinks for links to wider reports and interactive tables

Glasgow City <https://www.stor.scot.nhs.uk/handle/11289/579884>

Glasgow City Summary Report <https://www.stor.scot.nhs.uk/handle/11289/580037>

North West Glasgow <https://www.stor.scot.nhs.uk/handle/11289/579886>

North West Summary Report <https://www.stor.scot.nhs.uk/handle/11289/580029>

Possilpark/Ruchill <https://www.stor.scot.nhs.uk/handle/11289/579895>

Possilpark/Ruchill Summary Report <https://www.stor.scot.nhs.uk/handle/11289/580032>

Member Updates

- Gordon updated on new older adult residents group being set up by Glasgow Life at Ruchill Community centre. Hoping to replicate the success of the group at BellCraig Centre which has over 70 members and is self sustaining.

OFFICIAL

Partners will be linked in where possible to enhance the experience new group.

- Brian gave an update on the Saracen St BIDs project. There are between 60-70 Shops involved, each of whom can receive a grant of between £5-15000 to improve shop front. Improvement should be completed by March 2020.
- Gerard and Maureen talked about the Pathfinder Employability Project which although based in Yoker covers the whole NW locality. They are keen now to ensure that links are made across the area so that young people are given the opportunity to improve their employability skills. The programme has had considerable success to date with 82% of participants going onto take up a place in modern apprenticeships scheme.
- Jonny & Roisin gave update on the Communications Group which has produced the 'What's On' booklet and poster. These are scheduled to be reviewed and edited as required in January 2020

What next for TP Sub Groups?

Eric presented a summary write up from the TP review that took place earlier in the year (attached below).



Ruchill Possilpark
Thriving Places Review

Feedback from small group discussions is presented below;

People

- Are the correct orgs round the table at the correct meetings? / do people know where & when?
- Need communication strategy/ community directory/ comms. group progressing social media so use this better
- Digital space –Closeburn St. as a community office/ shop?
- Use data better – NHS health & wellbeing survey / Glasgow City CLD
- Short term Ruchill social 50+ / community connector continue support/ do more for other age groups
- Spirit panel apposite in finance
- Physical notice board in places where people traffic
- Link Up is up for everything in People(except media training)
- People group needs energy person (Gillian?) / we did event but nothing after this
- What happened to questionnaires for people event?
- Volunteering fits within people theme, can we get 'value' from this?

OFFICIAL

OFFICIAL

Place

- Christmas event please! Can we start planning now?
- Community Led maintenance – GCC

Economy

- Volunteering / All agencies should have a standard indicator i.e. hours, true cost of
- Work with more people to support better understanding of how the local economy impacts the community.
- Better reporting on seedcorn money via TP to partners to show good practice

Although in the main people felt that the sub groups were still relevant it was agreed That these should be revisited to ensure current fit for purpose. Suggestions that the Place Group be chaired by Frankie O'Rourke and the People Group should be chaired by Gillian Halliday were agreed.

Although Brian has been able to give general update on the BIDs programme the economy group does not regularly meet or feedback into the local structures. Linda, Eric & Brian agreed to discuss with Margaret Fraser from NG Homes at their next meeting and feedback.

Date of Next meeting- 28th November, 10.00-12.00 at Bardowie Halls